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2 Death Anniversary of Prof Dr M Alimullah Miyan (1942-2017)
the Pioneer of Private Universities in Bangladesh and Founder

Vice-Chancellor of IUBAT

The second death anniversary — g
of Professor Dr. M. Alimullah ¥
Miyan, the pioneer of prlvate e g
universities in Bangladesh, &
was observed on Thursday §g2
and Sunday, 10 and 12 May at &
3:00 pm at IUBAT. A Khatam-
e-Quran, a Doa Mahfil, a free
health campaign and
inauguration of  IUBAT
Mosque were held for eternal
peace of the departed soul of

Dr Miyan.

A memorial meeting was also

arranged at the campus which

was an opportunity for many

of his colleagues and students to pay homage to him. To engrave his memory, the Dr M Alimullah Miyan
Research Center was inaugurated and five students were given Dr Miyan Scholarship worth nearly 21 lakh
taka.

Engineer Wasil Hasan Chowdhury, Secretary of the Board of Trustees of IUBAT, Vice-Chancellor Professor
Dr Abdur Rab, Pro Vice Chancellor Dr Hamida Akther Begum, whole community of I[UBAT, Dr Miyan's
well-wishers and relatives joined the program to pray for the salvation of his soul. His biography was
presented on page 16.

Prof Mlyan was a visionary and had made enormous contrlbutlon to educatlon human development
peace and women empowerment. He had generous nature, sense of humor and had been a versatile
educationist with all human qualities.

Well-wishers, admirers, students and colleagues of Prof Miyan are requested to pray for the salvation of
his departed soul.
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IUBAT Observed National Mourning Day 2019

IUBAT observed the 44™ Death Anniversary of the Father of the Nation
Bangabandhu Sheikh Mujibur Rahman and the National Mourning Day
with due solemnity on 15 August 2019. The program was started by
lowering the National Flag to half-mast in the morning.

In the meeting and doamafil, held later, the Vice-Chancellor Prof Dr
Abdur Rab highlighted the exceptional leadership qualities the Father
of Nation had. Prof Dr Shohidullah Mia, Dean of College of Agricultural
Sciences, Distinguish Prof Dr Khaja Mohammad Sultanul Aziz, Registrar
Prof Md Lutfar Rahman, Prof Dr M Sayadur Rahman, Wg Cdr Kazi Abdul
Matin (Retd), and Dr Khan Md Tariqul Alam delivered speeches on the
day.

Speaking at the meeting, the speakers recalled the sacrifice of Father of
the Nation Bangabandhu Sheikh Mujibur Rahman. According to them, it
is our misfortune that we have lost a great leader like him. We should
remember this great leader in a respectful manner regardless of any
political interest.

Board of Trusties of IUBAT, distinguished chairs, coordinators, faculty
members, officers, staffs, and students of different colleges were
present on the occasion. The program ended with a prayer for the
eternal peace of Bangabandhu and his family members.

Imtlatlon Program of Summer- 2019

An initiation program for Summer 2019 was held on May 4, 2019 to
welcome the freshmen to IUBAT - an environment designed for
learning. While presiding over the ceremony, the Vice Chancellor urged
the freshmen to pursue their study seriously from the very beginning to
succeed in academic and professional life. The Pro Vice-Chancellor,
Registrar, Deans, Chairs, faculty members and other officials of the

university spoke at the event.
Page # 02




IUBAT Newsletter

IUBAT Pro VC greeted Education Minister

On behalf of IUBAT family, Pro Vice-Chancellor
Prof Dr. Hamida Akhtar Begum and Treasurer
Professor Selina Nargis made a Courtesy visit to
her Excellency, Honorable Minister of Education
Dr. Dipu Moni, MP on Tuesday, June 11, 2019. They
congratulated and greeted her on behalf of the
university during the visit. IUBAT Pro VC also
presented a brief report on the overall progress of
the university to the minister.

IUBAT Carbon Become Champion
in International Robo Fest

1stIN? ERNAHQNAL CONFERENCEION

ES IM<IENCE] ENGINEERING AND ROBOTI@ ECHNOLOGY

3-5IMAY/ 2019 i

Arch toct Yeafes?
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A team named ‘IUBAT carbon’ from International
University of Business Agriculture and
Technology, received the champion’s crest and a
cheque from the event ICASERT-2019
International Robo Fest.

The Department of CSE, East West University and
Japan Bangladesh Robotics & Advanced
Technology Research Centre (JBRATRC) jointly
organized the Robo Fest held on 3™ -5% May 2019
at East West Campus.

Honorable Minister of the Ministry of Science and
Technology, Architect Yeafesh Osman was the chief
guest at the prize giving ceremony.

Summer-2019

IUBAT Teacher Attended,
Doha OIC Youth Forum-2019

[UBAT Alumni and Lecturer, College of Business
Administration (CBA) Ms Nayma Iftakhar
participated in one of the prestigious program
titled “Doha OIC Youth Forum 2019”.

The event organized by The Organization of
Islamic Cooperation (OIC), Ministry of Culture and
Sports of the state of Qatar and Islamic
Cooperation Youth Forum (ICYF) was held on 7 to
11 July at Doha, Qatar.

In this program, she represented Bangladesh as a
youth delegate in the OIC platform under the
theme: Good Governance, Transparency, and
Sustainable Development.

Itis noted that she was awarded full fund to attend
this program by OIC and hosted by the Qatar
government.

Farewell Dinner for Spring 2019 Graduates

The Placement and Alumni Office of I[UBAT
organized a Farewell Dinner for Graduates of
Spring 2019 on Saturday, 22 June at IUBAT open
auditorium. There were 379 Graduates who
participated in the event. The main aim to hold
such a program was to make them feel
belongingness to IUBAT.

Vice Chancellor Prof Dr Abdur Rab, presided over
the farewell dinner program. Mr Shah Md. Rijvi
Rony, Head of HR, ACI Logistics Ltd was the guest

of honors.
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815t Orientation Held at IUBAT

B Aol Universtjof Business Agriclture and Technalogy

Founded 1991 by Md. Alimullah Miyan

The 81% orientation for freshmen of Summer-  The program was started with the welcome

2019 of IUBAT was held to welcome the  address by the Registrar of IUBAT Prof Md. Lutfar

newly-enrolled students of BAEcon, BATHM, Rahman while Vice-Chancellor of IUBAT Prof Dr

BSAg, BCSE, BSCE, BSEEE, BSME, BBA and MBA Abdur Rab presided over the ceremony. The Pro

programs. VC, Deans, Coordinators, Chairs, Teachers, Officers
and Employees among others were present in the
program.

Japanese Delegatlon Visited IUBAT

A 3-members delegation team
led by Prof Makoto Kohsaka, The
Vice President of University of
Hyogo, Japan called on the
Vice-Chancellor Prof. Dr. Abdur
Rab on May 09, 2019 at the
Conference Hall of IUBAT. They
were accompanied by Wataru
Hayakawa, International
Student  Coordinator  and
Takashi Tohi, Professor, Health
and Sports Science, University
of Hyogo.

Professor Dr. Bishwajit Saha, Coordinator of Electrical and Electronics Department welcomed the guests.
Deans from different colleges, chairs and coordinators from various departments were present on this
occasion.

During the meeting they discussed matters of mutual interest specially the possibilities of strengthening

ongoing joint collaboratlve academic program between IUBAT and University of Hyogo, Japan. Exchanges
of teachers, students and researchers between
the two universities were also discussed in the
meeting.

The program was organized by EEE department

in association with International Program Office,

[UBAT. Md. Sadekul Islam, Deputy Director,
R International Programs Office, IUBAT proposed
* the vote of thanks at the end of the formal part.
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IUBAT Congratulated Chairman of UGC

v—/ H On behalf of the IUBAT family,
an Vice-chancellor Prof Dr Abdur Rab
"= with a team congratulated Prof Dr
Kazi  Shahidullah  the newly

appointed chairman of University
Grants Commission (UGC).

The team comprised of IUBAT Pro-VC

Prof Dr Hamida Akhtar Begum,

Public Relations Officer Mr Md

Alamin Sikder Shihab and Media

Relations Officer Mr M A Hanif. A

bouquet was presented to the UGC

. chief. Prof Rab apprised Prof

Shahidullah about the overall activities and development of IUBAT.

After giving a patient hearing, the UGC chairman assured that all the universities will receive continued
cooperation of the UGC for achieving progress in higher education.

IUBAT Celebrated International Nurses Day

R

International Nurses
Day 2019

Nunsss@

‘A VOICE TO LEAD

) tursing (CN)
nrw.‘ni/:& by : TUBAT College of Nursing (C .-
g ) ==

College of Nursing of IUBAT celebrated
International Nurses Day-2019 on Tuesday, May
14, 2019 with the national nursing community.
The celebration reflected on the adopted
international theme for 2019: “Nurses: A voice to
lead -Health for all”.

Mrs. Taslima Begum, Principal, Universal Nursing
College, graced the occasion as the Chief Guest.

Prof. Dr Abdur Rab, Vice-Chancellor of IUBAT,
presided over the program. Speakers on the
occasion focused on the necessity of educated

nurses to ensure better healthcare management
for the best interest of public health in the country.

International Student Football Tournament

- == 1UBAT International Program Office organized

—

?_—’~ International Student Football Tournament on
Tuesday, 25 June at IUBAT football Field. Vice
Chancellor Prof Dr Abdur Rab, Treasurer Prof
Selina Nargis, Sports Coordinator Mr Md Abu

Horaira and Deputy Director International
Program Office Mr Md Sadekul Islam were
present at the prize giving ceremony.

e
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Summer-2019

Certificate Awarding Ceremony Fall 2018 and Spring-2019

IUBAT organlzed the “Certificate Awarding
Ceremony for Fall 2018 and Spring-2019 of
British Council Book Reading Competition” on
Tuesday, July 16, 2019 at IUBAT Conference Hall,
in collaboration with the British Council, Dhaka.
Prof Dr Abdur Rab, Vice-Chancellor of IUBAT,
presided over the program. In his presidential
speech, he underscored the necessity of English
learning for the IUBAT students. He highlighted,
“Our students should read numerous books”. He
also sought any other facilities the British Council
could provide to the students.

and Coordinator, Department of Languages,
[UBAT, delivered his ‘Welcoming Address’. He
stressed the need of reading as the part of English
skills and emphasized the reading skill as the
important receptive skill.

Chief Guest Ms Kirsty Crawford, Program Director,
Libraries Unlimited, British Council, outlined
numerous suggestions of reading and urged the
students to adhere to reading practice. Mubtasim
Islam Nirjon, top scorer, a student of BBA program
of IUBAT and the recipient of a Laptop, shared a
great feeling regarding the book reading

At the outset, Dr Momtazur Rahman, Professor  competition.

IUBAT Delegates Attended Rice Research Workshop in China

A three member delegation comprised of Prof Dr

Mujibur Rahman Khan, Dr Farjana Sultana, and Dr.

Shaila Sharmin from College of Agricultural

¥4 Sciences of IUBAT attended an International

| Workshop on Rice Research at Yunnan University
China on June 24-30, 2019.

/i The workshop and the field visit were organized by
“# Yunnan University Kunming, China. Under an MOU
with Yunnan University, [IUBAT is conducting joint research on Perennial Rice in Bangladesh.

Dr. MR Khan presented a report on Perennial Rice Research in Bangladesh and Dr Sultana worked as the
rapporteur of the sessions.

Campus Recruitment by Genuine Technology & Research Limited
Placement and Alumni Office of IUBAT facilitated Genuine
Technology and Research Limited (GTR) to organize a
campus recruitment on Tuesday, 25 June 2019. Seven
categories of positions was offered by GTR. %

Before formal interview, Mr. Sharfuddin, Director,
Placement & Alumni Office of IUBAT, gave important tips to
the alumni on how one can do the best at the job interview.
The discussion was followed by a briefing by GTR
representative. They also highlighted prospect of jobs in
the organization.

About Fifty IUBAT Alumni took part in the interview process.
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15t Death Annlversary Prof Dr M A Jabber, Former Registrar, IUBAT
SSE 4] [ RE TEEE / Prof Dr M A Jabber, Former Registrar
'ﬂ'!lfllillhs Mm of IUBAT was remembered by the
rank and file of the university

nderl Ged 1991 by Md. Alimullgadg /
lllll e ® offering due respect at a program
M= arranged in observance of his 1st

i

- \{ v
’ ‘ death anniversary in the campus on
m,n N y p

Monday, 24* June 2019.

48 ! Pro-Vice Chancellor, Dean, Registrar,
= U 3 Controller, Coordinators, Faculty,
Officer, Staff and students were present to the pray for him.

Before assuming the position of the Registrar at IUBAT, Dr Jabber was a Professor of the
Department of Economics. He was also an adjunct faculty of Sheikh Mujibur Rahman
Agricultural University (BSMRAU). He served as the Chief Scientific Officer in the
Bangladesh Rice Research Institute (BRRI), Dr Jabber authored and co-authored around
30 scientific research publications and about 25 books/monographs/bulletins.

Visit to Bangladesh Agrlcultural Research Institute (BARI)

- P Ry

The College of Agricultural Sciences

organized a visit for the BSAg

freshmen students of Summer-2019

8 at Bangladesh Agricultural Research

M Institute (BARI), Joydebpur, Gazipur
: on July 6, 2019.

' \} Dr. Farjana Sultana delivered the

welcome address in which freshers

14 were motivated and instructed for

_ their study. Prof Dr Shohidullah

8 Miah, Dean of CAS rendered his

- speech on “Scope of Higher

" . ' ST Education in Agriculture”. In  his

speech Prof Dr Miah highlighted different aspects of BSAg program of IUBAT and underscored the

opportunities of BSAg graduates in the prevailing job markets and higher education in home and abroad.

Drs Mizanur Rahman, Senior Scientific Officer, Training and Communication, BARI presented on “Updated
Research Activities of BARI".

The freshmen were highly impressed to see the tremendous achievements of BARI in agricultural
research.

IUBAT Delegate Congratulated VC, BAU

A Team consisting Prof. Dr. M Shohidullah
Miah, Prof. Dr. Mujibur Rahman Khan and
Prof. Dr. Ismail Hossain met Prof Dr. Lutful
Hassan, the newly appointed Vice-Chancellor
of Bangladesh Agricultural University (BAU)
on July 1, 2019 at the Hotel Intercontinental,
Dhaka to congratulate him for the coveted
position of VC. Professor Hassan is an
accomplished plant breeder who contributed
a lot in teaching and research in Genetics and
Plant Breeding.
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MOU Signing Between Faculty of Agriculture of BAU and College of Agricultural Sciences [UBAT

The Agriculture University Bangladesh (BAU) and
IUBAT signed a MoU for establishing and
developing a close partnership to promote
academic and cultural exchanges between the two
institutions through mutual assistance, especially
in the areas of teaching and research.

Both institutions will pay efforts to develop and
promote cooperation in the areas of exchange of
the faculties and researchers, development of

collaborative research projects, organizing talks,
seminars and workshops, exchange of documents
and scientific publications.

Professor Dr. M. Jahiruddin, Dean, Faculty of
Agriculture BAU and Prof. Dr Shohidullah Miah,
Dean College of Agricultural Sciences (CAS) of
IUBAT signed the agreement on Monday, May 20,
2019 at BAU campus on behalf of their respective
institutions.

CEAT Dean Joined Int’L Seminar

FO——

- 5y

—

Dean of College of Engineering and Technology (CEAT) IUBAT Prof Dr. Md. Monirul Islam attended an
International Seminar on World Forum on Climate Justice 2019 held in Glasgow, UK from 19th-22th June.
He presented a paper entitled “Effect of Climate Change in Bangladesh: Challenges and Opportunities for
Adaptation” in the seminar. He visited University of Glasgow and Glasgow University of Caledonian, UK.
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Prize Giving Ceremony of Inter-Departmental Sports Competition

Prize Giving Ceremony for Inter-Departmental Sports Competltlon as mark of Celebratlon of Foundation
Day-2019 of IUBAT was held on Wednesday, July g ~
17,2019 at the Campus. N CELEBRATION OF FOUNDATION DAY-2019

11 L] PI?EEHVNJIE?EVDNY[FNTER-DEFAMALSPDRTS COMPETITION
A total of 860 participants comprising students, 1 s, B

:tBAT N Auun M

faculty members, officers and staff participated * ﬁ ;

:l = 3
in 27 events of the competition including | K-mz
football, cricket, racing, table tennis, chess, tug of @ s>
war and athletics.

Vice-Chancellor Prof Dr Abdur Rab and Pro Vice

Chancellor Prof Dr Hamida Akhtar Begum graced & : ‘

the ceremony as the Chief Guest and Special Guest, respectlvely Sports Coordinator and Associate
Professor, Mohammad Abu Huraira delivered welcome speech.

Seminar on “Career Prospects of Tourism and Hospitality Management
Graduates in Bangladesh Tourism and Hospitality Industry”

The College of Tourism and Hospitality Management

(CTHM) of IUBAT—International University of

Business Agriculture and Technology successfully

conducted a seminar on “Career Prospects of

Tourism and Hospitality Management Graduates

in Bangladesh Tourism and Hospitality Industry”

| on 24 July 2019 at IUBAT Conference Hall. Mr. Shaikh

Ershad Hossain, Chair of CTHM was the President of

the seminar while Mr. Md. Al-Amin, Executive

Assistant Manager (EAM) of Six Seasons Hotel, Dhaka

graced the seminar as the Chief Guest. In his speech

Mr. Al-Amin highlighted the needs for higher education in tourism and hospitality management in our

country in the context of tremendous growth of this industry. He emphasized that there are ample
employment opportunities that tourism and hospitality industry are generating.
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Solar-Electric Car Built by IUBAT
T : Mechanical Engineering (ME)
U students of IUBAT showcased

IUBAT

their very own solar-electric car
to an enthusiastic crowd
comprising  teachers, @ BRTA

¢ officers, media personnel,
students and alumni on May 22,
2019.

The car built from recycled metal
and auto-rickshaw parts was fully
designed and built in [UBAT’s ME
lab-workshop by ME students.

With a top speed of 30 km/hr,
zero emission and a cost of only
BDT 25,000, the car is very
suitable for intra-city commute.

The four students innovators

Nazmus Sakib, Md. Irfan Uddin,
Md. Fazle Rabbi and Yaqub Arafat developed the car as part of their B.Sc. final research project under the
supervision of Dr. Muammer Din Arif, senior lecturer in the ME department. The concept car was driven
inside IUBAT scenic campus and was filmed by media personnel.

After the demonstration, the VC of [UBAT, Prof. Dr. Abdur Rab delivered a short speech on the importance
of developing renewable energy based vehicles to mitigate the dangerous pollution in Dhaka city.

The key speaker was Mr. Md. Shahidul Azam, Assistant Director of Bangladesh Road Transport Authority
(BRTA) who observed the test drive of the car and commented that it was inspiring to see involvement of
IUBAT in applied research for societal benefit and suggested that Government- University collaboration
should be developed to support and commercialize such green technology as part of the modernization
vision of the government.

Seminar on Technology Enabled Learning

IUBAT College of Nursing
organized a seminar titled
Technology Enabled Learning for
faculty members and staffs on
4| Monday, July 1, in IUBAT

| Conference Hall. Prof Alex
“d”m M“l i : Berland from the University of

i \‘W
MMMW British Columbia, Canada was the
. speaker of the seminar.

The purpose of this Seminar was

commissioning and managing of a

4 N collaborative  regional public

2 s N Technology to Enhance Learning
Management System as an innovative platform in helping [UBAT teachers.

At the seminar, Deans, Registrar, Coordinators, Chairs, Directors, faculty members, staffs and students
were present.
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Prof Dr M Alimullah Miyan Research Publication Reward 2019

IUBAT has ‘Research Publication Reward System’ for faculties in different disciplines who authored
research articles on core socio-economic issues which came out in international journals. The university,
through “Professor Dr. M Alimullah Miyan Research Publication Reward Ceremony 2019, held on July 6,
2019 recognized the academic excellence of old and new scholars by rewarding them in the form of cash
money and certificates.

Numbers of selected authors presented the essential aspects of their research papers before the audience.
The recipients mostly authors/first author attended the scholarly ceremony with enthusiasm and
exuberance.

Prof Dr Engr Abu Z A Saifullah, Chair, Department of Mechanical Engineering headed the evaluation
committee which rigorously evaluated each articles submitted for rewards.

Faculty Development Workshop Held at IUBAT

A\ o7

s | WA W
As a part of the regular Faculty Development
Program (FDP) of IUBAT, a daylong Faculty
Orientation was organized for its faculty members

Nargis, Engineering Dean Prof Dr Md Dr Monirul
[slam, College of Agricultural Sciences Dean Prof

on Saturday 3 August 2019 for the Fall 2019
semester. The orientation emphasized teaching
ethics, quality of education, teaching and use of IT,
and automation systems.

The speakers were Vice-Chancellor Prof Dr Abdur
Rab, Pro Vice-Chancellor Prof Dr Hamida Akhtar

Dr Md Shohidullah Miah, Registrar Professor M
Lutfar Rahman, Controller of Examinations Brig
Gen Dr Md Zahid Hossain (Retd), Engineering
Assistant Prof Kaniz Kakon and other professors.

The daylong program was concluded at 4:00 PM
with exuberance and optimism for better

education and continuous improvement.
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Vice-Chancellor of IUBAT participated “AMDISA” Meeting

Prof. Dr. Abdur Rab, Vice-Chancellor of IUBAT,
participated the 75th Executive Board meeting
and Networking Dinner of the Association of
Management Institutions in South Asia (AMDISA)
in Hyderabad, India on July 2019. The meeting
discussed the progress of the preparation for the
bi-annual South Asian Management Forum to be

held in Pakistan in September. The meeting
deliberated on the venue of the next Annual
General Meeting and Executive Board meeting and
decided to hold in Colombo sometime in October
this year. The meeting dealt with other routine
matters. The Vice-Chancellor actively participated
in the discussion and deliberation of the meeting

contributing to the resolutions of the issues.

Prof Mahmuda Khanum Counseling and Guidance Center

of the significant

# facilities provided by IUBAT

is its mental health support

service. This service is

provided by the Professor

Mahmuda Khanum

. Counseling and Guidance

Center, which is located in

g8y room no 105. From the very

beginning of this

® . institution’s journey it is

providing mental health

' support to its community

. | especially the students to

ensure their overall

= _® | ¥ B¢ B, Wit | (physical and  mental).

development Any member of IUBAT commumty can avail the service from Sunday to Thursday, time 9.00

am to 5 pm. Students who cannot deal with psychological stress could avail the support from this center.

Some common psychological problems includes low mood, worry, hopelessness, depression, lack of

interest, health related worry, suicidal tendency, substance abuse/drug abuse, adjustment problem, sleep

related problems, lack of confidence, lack of social skill etc. The center maintains confidentiality of client’s

identity and information throughout the whole procedure which is considered important in mental health
care.
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EEE Students Visited Ashuganj Power Station

A group of students from the 1@
Electrical and Electronic §

Engineering department > 4

accompanied by three faculty Eug

members  visited  Ashuganj

Power Station Company Limited

on July 13, 2019. Expertise from

plant operation, maintenance

and control system briefed the

students regarding their

respective sections. The

students learned about the °

power plant operation, control as well as the substations practically. It helped the students to explore the
devices and machines used in electric power system. Students expressed great satisfaction after having
such a study tour. They also urged to have such visit frequently.

IUBAT Debate Team Secured the Third Position in the Inter University Contest

IUBAT- International University of Business

Agriculture and Technology debate team took part

in a Bangla Parliamentary Debate Competition in

June 23, 2019. The competition and workshop on

debate was organized by Debate for Humanity in

Bissho Shahitto Kendro. A total of 12 teams from

| Dhaka, Gazipur and Narayanganj participated in

| that contest. Among those, Debating Forum of

| IUBAT (DFI) placed the 3™ position with no lose.

- Foara Zaman, one of the debaters also participated

' in Baroyari Bitorko and secured the 4% position

. among all the participated university. At the end of

- the program, crests and certificates were awarded

to the winners. Ms Selina Nargis, Honorable

Treasurer and chief patron of DFI congratulated
the winners.

Workshop on Introduction to Artificial Intelligence (Al)

To introduce new technology
" among the students and faculty
members EEE  department
organized a workshop on
“Introduction to Artificial
# Intelligence (AI) ”. It was held on
29th June 2019 and instructed by
% Mr. Firuz Ahamed Nahid,
Lecturer, Department of EEE,
IUBAT. Latest software has been
used to simulate the ideas. Many
interested students and faculty
members participated in the
workshop.
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Vice Chancellor Participated in APYE
Symposium in Cebu, the Philippines

IUBAT Newsletter
Vice Chancellor of Techno
India University Visited IUBAT

Prof. Dr. Abdur Rab, Vice Chancellor, IUBAT
participated in the 8% Asia Pacific Youth Exchange
(APYE) Symposium held on 25-27 July, 2019 in
Cebu , the Philippines. The Mayor of Cebu city,
representatives of the Asian Development Bank,

Professor Dr Abdur Rab, Vice Chancellor and Mr
Sadekul Islam, Deputy Director, International
Program Office, [IUBAT welcomed a four members
delegation team headed by Professor Dr Goutam
Sengupta, Vice Chancellor of Techno India
University which visited IUBAT on August 27,

senior government official from the Ministry of
Tourism, Dean of School of Business Schools in
Korea, Head of APYE and over 100 young men and
women- mostly students of colleges and
universities- from China, Vietnam, South Korea,
Thailand and the Philippines participated in the

Symposium. While student teams presented their
report on community sustainability for tourism,
there were presentations on different aspects of
SDGs, Tourism Development, Project Viability and
Financing. Prof. Dr. Abdur Rab participated in the
discussion and served as a member of the Jury
Panel for selecting the winner of the projects
competition.

2019. During the meeting they discussed on issues
relationed to collaboration in the arena of
academic  development and  pedagogical
improvement, students and faculty exchange, joint
research, scholarship opportunities and so on.
After the fruitful discussion, the delegates from
Techno India University visited the campus and
praised its natural and scenic beauty as well as the
learning environment.

DEEE Refreshment Tour at Water Kingdom, Ashulia, Dhaka

g' . After the tiresome exam week, DEEE arranged a one
day refreshment tour for the students at the Water
Kingdom, Ashulia on 21 July 2019. A good number of
& students along with the faculty members participated
in the refreshment tour. Students enjoyed the exciting
| rides of the water kingdom. They also enjoyed the D]
party and the raffle draw there. Students really
enjoyed the refreshment tour at water kingdom,
especially in such hot summer.
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IUBAT EEE Student Completed Internship in Japan

In our exchange program with
the University of Hyogo, Japan
one of students from the
department of EEE- Ms Naziah
Tasnim completed her
internship on Frequency
Analysis to Determine the
Female Infertility. During her
internship period she was

provided full funded scholarship and research
facilities.

IQAC of IUBAT Organized a Hands-on
workshop on OBE Curriculum Design

—

The IQAC of IUBAT organized a hands-on
workshop on OBE Curriculum Design for the
College of Engineering and Technology (CEAT) on
August 26", 2019 at IUBAT’s Conference Room.
The Dean of CEAT and the Chair of Civil
Engineering Department, Prof. Dr. Md. Monirul
Islam was the resource person and engaged the
participants consisting the Chairs, Coordinators
and curriculum task force members from the four
engineering programs under CEAT, i.e. BSCE,
BCSE, BSEEE and BSME. The Vice Chancellor of
[UBAT, Prof. Dr. Abdur Rab was the chief guest and
presided over the program. The workshop was
concluded with a vote of thanks by the Director of
IQAC, Prof. Dr. Khandoker Saif Uddin.

Seminar on Net Meter System

To disseminate the information of trend of
technology, a seminar on “Net Meter System in
Bangladesh” was organized by the department of
EEE on 18th July 2019. A good number of students
and faculty member were present in the seminar.

Summer-2019

IUBAT Student is Official Ambassador of
International Youth Math Challenge in Germany

Rihab Rahaman, a student of

The Department of Computer

Science and Engineering of

[UBAT has been selected as an

official ambassador of

International Youth  Math

Challenge, a Germany based

organization. As an

ambassador his workplace

would be all over the South Asia Region specially
in Bangladesh. On 31 July, 2019 he was officially
appointed for the post. Before this, he also
participated in International Youth Math
Challenge competition on 2018 and successfully
completed the Pre-final (Semifinal) round and
qualified as the world finalist for the final round.
He is an academic scholar of IUBAT. He is an
enthusiastic and self-motivated person with the
intention to spread the knowledge of mathematics
among the students and inspire them to practice it
in their every walks of lives.

Dengue Awareness

Now-a-days “Dengue Fever” is becoming an
alarming concern. In collaboration with
SANDHANI Central Committee of East-West
Medical College & Hospital, the College of
Nursing-IUBAT organized a “Scientific Seminar
Presentation on Dengue Awareness Program” for
the [UBAT community on July 29, 2019.

Dr. Abdullah Al Faruk, Assistant Professor,
Department of Medicine, East-West Medical
College & Hospital was the keynote speaker.

Pro Vice Chancellor Prof Dr Hamida Akhtar Begum
presided over the seminar.

Dean, Chair all faculty members, students, officers
and staff were also present at the seminar.
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IUBAT Founder Prof Dr M Alimullah Miyan

Born in Comilla, Bangladesh, Dr M Alimullah Miyan is the

pioneer of non-government university in Bangladesh. He

founded the International University of Business Agriculture

E and Technology (IUBAT) in Dhaka, the first non-government

University in Bangladesh. After completing his Honours and

Masters degrees at Dhaka University, he received his MBA at

Indiana University, USA and his Doctorate at Manchester

Business School, UK. Dr Miyan’s distinguished and varied

academic career has included the positions of

Vice-Chancellor at IUBAT, Director and Professor at Institute

of Business Administration (IBA) of Dhaka University (DU),

and Founder Chairman of the Centre for Population

Management and Research (CPMR) at DU. Dr Miyan served

as President of IUBAT upon its founding in 1991 before

moving into his role of Vice-Chancellor in 1994. Dr Miyan

authored 46 academic articles and is author/co-author of 15

books on a wide range of topics related to the promotion of

business, sustainable development, education, development

and disaster management in Bangladesh, social safety

(pension), climate change, family planning, industrial relations, energy policy and the like. Dr Miyan

was also involved in numerous research and consultancy projectsand he participated in many

conferences, seminars and workshops around the world. Dr Miyan was a member of the Executive

Committee of the International Society for Labor and Social Security Law in Geneva, Switzerland,

Founding Executive Member of the Association of Management Development Institutions in South

Asia (AMDISA) and President of Rotary Club of Greater Dhaka. He has studied in the United States,

Great Britain, worked in Nigeria for a semester and has visited 41 countries as part of his academic
activities and in pursuit of excellence for his beloved country.
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